Vol. I. No. 6, published monthly by Intergroup of Western North Carolina, 12 Wall St., Asheville, N.C. 28801, Phone (704)254-8539.

NOW IT'S OFFICIAL: Representatives of eight groups in Areas 7 & 8 met Sunday, May 19, 1974, and unanimously ratified the Intergroup Articles of Association. Copies will be mailed to all groups within two weeks. More than 25 persons (AA & Alanon) were on hand for the meeting as the first officers were elected to succeed the acting officers who had guided Intergroup since last July.

NEW OFFICERS: Smiley McC. (Hendersonville), chairman; Neil D. (Victoria Rd.), vice chairman; Pete G. (Traditional Group), recording secretary; Jim S. (Brevard), treasurer.

STEERING COMMITTEE: Chairman Smiley named the following: Mary C. (Traditional), Cecil H. (Traditional & Area 7 Committeeman), Mack F. (Franklin), Jim W. (Andrews Grp & Area 8 Committeeman), Beth B. (Victoria Rd.), Roland R. (West Asheville), Red B. (Brevard), Oliver A. and Gilmer C. (Waynesville Grace), Ed D. (Hendersonville), Fred S. (Blue Ridge), Alvin W. (Sylva) and George O. (Cherokee) as a steering committee for advice and resources.

RATIFYING GROUPS included Waynesville Grace, Flat Rock Blue Ridge, Hendersonville, Brevard, West Asheville, Victoria Rd., Traditional and Serenity Service.

AREA 7 MEETING: At East Asheville Community Center, 1:30 p.m., Sunday, June 2. Speaker: Jamie C. of Greensboro. Covered Dish with Victoria Rd. Group as host.

AREA 8 MEETING: At Franklin, 1 p.m., Sunday, June 9. More details to come, or call Mack or Alba.

INTERGROUP MEETING: At 12 Wall St., Sunday, June 16, at 6 p.m.

THE FIRST CENTRAL CAROLINA ROUNDUP for the whole family is slated September 27-29 at Camp Mundo Vista, near Asheboro. Great speakers including our own Smiley. Cost is \$30 for adults for entire weekend, registration, room and six meals. Youngsters 1-8 \$10, 9-17 \$20. Write Central Carolina Roundup, Box 3534, Burlington 27215 for details and application blanks.

OUR DEEPEST THANKS FOR Bob J.'s service and inspiration in helping guide Intergroup of WNC through its formative year. Without his inspiration, faith and devotion, plus plenty of hours of plain hard work, it would never have come to pass. Bob will continue to serve as Intergroup Representative from Serenity Service.

A NEW HOME? As soon as financially practical, Intergroup Council will seek a new and permanent central office location in keeping with GSO guidelines recommending that any Intergroup have a seperate location from groups.

OUR THANKS to the contributions which came in last Sunday to assist with financial obligations. Remember the bills go on so help where you can, either as a group or individually or both.

ON TELEVISION: A repeat of Dick Van Dyke's memorable "The Morning After" at 8:30 p.m., Wednesday, May 29. Don't Miss It!

###